
 
 

Statement in Solidarity with Our AAPI Community  
Condemning Anti-Asian Hate and Violence Against Women* 

 
In the wake of the tragic murders of eight people, including six Asian and Asian American 
women in Georgia, the Brookline Commission for Women stands in grief and solidarity with the 
AAPI community in Brookline and across the country. We unconditionally condemn anti-Asian 
xenophobia and racism, especially when it is manifested in violence toward women. 
 
These horrific acts came at a time when AAPI communities were already grappling with the 
traumatic violence against Asians and those of Asian descent as we confronted the COVID-19 
pandemic. Because violence against women rarely provokes an outraged response, and 
because of harmful stereotypes of Asian women historically, AAPI women are particularly 
vulnerable to this kind of violence. Hate incidents against Asian Americans rose by nearly 150% 
in 2020, with Asian American women twice as likely to be targeted. Over the past year, there 
have been at least sixty-seven reported incidents of anti-Asian hate just in Massachusetts. 
 
We know that Brookline is not immune to this racism.   
 
Anti-Asian hate is based in centuries of sexism, xenophobia, and racism in our country’s laws 
and actions, from the Page Act of 1875, to the incarceration of Japanese Americans during 
World War II, the forced migration of refugees from the U.S. military conflict in Southeast Asia, 
post-9/11 surveillance in Muslim and South Asian communities, and boycotts, vandalism, and 
harassment of Asian-owned businesses and proprietors during the pandemic. It must stop. 
 
We believe that change will happen only if we consistently name, document, and stand up to 
inequality, discrimination, and aggression against women and girls. We do so today.  
 
The Brookline Commission for Women will reach out, listen to, honor, and support the voices of 
AAPI members who feel silenced, marginalized, threatened, or ignored. And we will continue to 
work against racism and misogyny so that Brookline feels safe for everyone and all our families 
can thrive. 
 
 
*The mission of the Brookline Commission for Women is to promote equity and justice for all women and girls, 

including all who identify as female. 

https://www.bostonglobe.com/2021/02/13/metro/national-group-received-67-reports-anti-asian-hate-discrimination-mass-2020/?p1=Article_Inline_Text_Link
https://www.history.com/news/chinese-immigration-page-act-women

